Hummingbirds


Have you  been enjoying the activity of hummingbirds in your garden or at your feeder.  Their colorful and dainty presence is a welcome sight every spring.


We are most likely to see the rufous hummingbird or Anna’s hummingbird. The latter often over winters in milder areas of western Washington.  These tiny birds use more energy per unit of body weight than any other known animal in the world, yet they weigh no more than a nickel.  Their wings rotate from the shoulder, allowing them to move backwards or hover.


A hummingbird’s diet consists of nectar from flowers and protein from insects.  They eat small spiders, aphids and other small insects.  You can encourage these creatures to visit your garden by offering a source of nectar.  Early-blooming shrubs that attract them are beauty bush (Kolkwitzia amabilis), red elderberry (Sambucus callicarpa) and flowering currant (Ribes of various species).  Shrubs to draw them later in the season are hardy fuchsia (Fuchsia sp.), butterfly bush (Buddleia davidii), and Weigela (Weigela florida).  Vines like trumpet creeper (Campsis radicans), honeysuckle (Lonicera) or annual scarlet runner beans (Phaseolus coccineus) also lure and feed them.


Hummingbirds are most attracted to brilliant orange or red tubular shaped flowers.  Phygelius (cape fuchsia) nearly a shrub in some area gardens, looks like it was designed for their pleasure.  Other perennials to use are columbine (Aquilegia), bleeding heart (Dicentra) and delphinium.  In June and July they will also indulge in foxglove (Digitalis) and coral bells (Heuchera) and hollyhocks.


Feeders also give gardeners a chance to enjoy these birds.  Be sure to place these where their natural enemies, crows, jays and cats are not comfortable.  Fill clean feeders with only a solution of sugar and water,  using one part sugar to 4 parts water.  The Department of Wildlife asserts that “any solutions with dye, food coloring or flavoring in them are considered unsafe and aren’t needed.”  A decorated or frilled red edge on the feeder makes red liquid unnecessary.  Cleaning and refilling feeders often will prevent mold from growing on the sugary solution.


Try encouraging the small insects also necessary to a hummingbird by avoiding the use of broad-spectrum insecticides, when possible.


Right now, it’s time to get those petunias out where they can be enjoyed by our little friends!

